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Why is this coming to the Trust 
Board? 

For Information 

This paper has been previously 
presented to: 

 Strategy Review and Planning Committee 
 Executive Management Team 
 Quality Committee 
 Audit Committee 
 Clinical Quality Safety and Effectiveness Committee 
 Risk Compliance and Assurance Group 
 Learning from Experience Group 
 Other : Elements of this report have been presented at 

EMT, Quality Committee and CQSEC 
 

Recommendation for the Trust 
Board: 

For Information 

Key issues and risks arising from this paper 
 

 An increased use of DMP during November and December, including an increased use of 
DMP stage D.  Also of note, the longest continuous use of DMP this year.   

 The services highest ever CPI compliance rate has been noted.  However, the mental 
health CPI continues to have the services lowest compliance. 

 The number of entries on the Locality Alert Register has reduced.  However, alerts from the 
Metropolitan Police Service continue to increase.   

 There have been no reportable controlled drugs incidents. 

 There have been no new Rule 43 Reports received by the Trust.   

 Increasing number of complaints received by PED, surround delays and driving standards 
amongst others.  

 The Clinical Audit and Research Unit Quarterly activity report has been released.  There 
was a clinical audit of immediate inter-hospital transfers by the London Ambulance Service 
 

Executive Summary 
 
This report is structured around the quality domains of the quality dashboard.  However, it also 
reports on issues wider than this. 
The Trust can take limited assurance that a high quality and safe clinical service is provided to its 
patients.  There is real concern over the high utilisation rate and increasing call numbers seen by 
the Trust.  There is also concern that should this continue, there will be delays in introducing the 
new national Clinical Guidelines and other training and implementation planned over the following 
months.   
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